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Dear Residents: 
 
This issue of our Newsletter brings you many 
updates in and around the Town of Rush. 
 
 

RUSH FALL FESTIVAL 2010 
 

The Rush Fall Festival will be 
held on Saturday, September 18, 
2010, from 9:00 a.m., to 4:00 
p.m.  Please see pages 5, 6 and 
15 of this Newsletter for all the 
details on the various contests 
and events. 
 

GIANT HOGWEED ALERT 
 

In my August/September 2007 Newsletter article 
and my August/September 2009 Newsletter article, 
I wrote advising Rush residents about a GIANT 
HOGWEED which was spotted in a few places in 
Rush.  We have once again been informed that the 
giant weed is back in our Town.  I have taken 
action on three locations that are within the State 
right-of-way. 
 
The GIANT HOGWEED resembles a plant that you 
may know as “Queen Anne’s Lace”, but is much 
bigger and taller. The flowers are numerous, small 
and white in June and July, clustered into a flat 
topped umbel (umbrella shape) up to 2 ½ feet 
across.  Stems are hollow, rigid, 2-4 inches in 
diameter, 8-14 feet tall, with purple blotches and 
coarse white hairs.  The especially prominent hairs 
circle the stem at the base of the leaf stalks.  
Leaves are lobed, deeply incised and up to 5 feet 
across.  The fruit is dry, flattened, oval and about 
3/8 inches long and tan with brown lines. 
 
The GIANT HOGWEED is Hazardous and has the 
potential to cause severe skin irritation.  Plant sap 
produces painful, burning blisters within 24 to 48 
hours after contact.  Plant juices also can produce 
painless red blotches that later develop into 
purplish or brownish scars that may persist for 
several years. 

 
GIANT HOGWEED is a Federal Noxious Weed, 
making it unlawful to propagate, sell or transport.  If 
you see this weed, please report it by calling the 
GIANT HOGWEED HOTLINE at 1-845-256-3111/ 
e-mail ghogweed@gw.dec.state.ny.us.   
 
Arrangements will be made to visit your property.  
DO NOT ATTEMPT TO MOW, CUT OR 
WEEDWACK.  Both the New York State 
Department of Agriculture and Markets and the 
United States Department of Agriculture strongly 
encourage homeowners/landowners to call the 
hotline as the first step towards managing a 
suspected Giant Hogweed infestation. 

 
Let’s do our part here in the Town of Rush to help 
stop the spread of this dangerous weed. 

http://www.rushconnections.com/
mailto:ghogweed@gw.dec.state.ny.us
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TOWN PARK PAVILION 
 

The Pavilion is complete and an open house will be 
scheduled in the near future.  A description of the 
Pavilion follows: 
 

Building Size:  44’ x 72’ - 3168 sq. ft. 
Enclosed Room:  32’ 8” x 44’ - 1437 sq. ft. 
Porch with Roof:  24’ x 44’ – 1056 sq. ft. 

Rest Rooms & Equipment Room: 15’ 4: x 44’ – 
675 sq. ft. 

 
Enclosed Room: 

Capacity – approximately 100 
Equipped with: 
1.  Heating System 

2. Tables and Chairs 
3. Cabinets – Countertops 

4. Electric Stove, Microwave Oven, 
Refrigerator and Sink 
5. Ceiling Fans 

6. Wood-Burning Fireplace 
 

Porch with roof: 
Capacity – approximately 70 

Equipped with: 
Picnic Tables w/Benches 

 
Full Camera Coverage which includes 

playground. 
 

Planned Uses: 
 

1. Recreation Department 
2. Senior Citizens 

3. Private Rental – Modest Fee 
 
Contact Recreation Supervisor, Patricia Stephens 
at 533-2340 for Rental Information. 

 
ACQUISITION OF PROPERTY 

 
The New York State Commissioner of the Office of 
General Services has granted and conveyed to the 
Town of Rush for the sum of $1.00, 100.458 acres 
of land to be used for park and recreational 
purposes.  This property is west of the Rochester 
Chapter of the National Railway Historical Society 
and east of the Genesee River.  Approximately 35 
acres of this property has been and is currently 
being farmed by a local farmer.  The Rochester 
Chapter of the National Railway Historical Society 
has requested an easement for a portion of the 
property that they would use for parking and/or 
equipment display.  This has not been a taxable 

property.  The Town Board has not decided on 
granting any easements, nor has it decided on an 
immediate use of the property, other than adding to 
the preservation of land in the Town. 
 

VANDALISM AT THE TOWN HALL 
 

On July 18, 2010, damage was done to the hand 
railings outside of the Town Hall.  Using our camera 
system, we observed this being done by two 
teenage boys riding their bicycles on the railings, 
which removed some of the paint.  Those 
responsible were identified and admitted guilt to the 
Monroe County Sheriff on July 20, 2010.  Proper 
action was taken to repair the damage at no cost to 
the Town.  This is not the first time these cameras 
have assisted us in identifying a possible problem 
or provide evidence for prosecution.  In my article 
titled “Town Park Pavilion” in this issue of the 
Newsletter, I mentioned that cameras are installed 
and operating at the Pavilion and playground. 
 

2011 BUDGET 
 

Budget preparation began in June with the 
distribution of budget forms to department heads.  
Department heads file detailed budget estimates 
with the Budget Officer by the end of July.  Budget 
workshops are held in August, where department 
heads present their budgets to the Town Board for 
their review.  This year, the workshops will be held 
on August 18th and 25th at 7:00 p.m.  In mid-
September, the Budget Officer informs the 
department heads of the Town Board’s decision for 
the Tentative Budget.  In late September, the 
Budget Officer files the Preliminary Town Budget 
with the Town Clerk.  A Public Hearing is held on 
the Preliminary Town Budget in October and the 
Town Board has until November 10, 2010 to adopt 
the Preliminary Town Budget.  The adoption of the 
Budget is usually done at the last scheduled Town 
Board meeting prior to November 20th, so that we 
can make any last minute adjustments. 
 
Important Revenue sources are not expected to 
decline further in 2011.  Sales Tax Revenue – our 
largest, single source of revenue, is expected to be 
about $210,000 in 2010 and 2011, after peaking at 
$263,000 in 2008.  We expect the taxable 
assessed value of the Town to increase a fraction 
of 1%.  With major cost increases expected for 
Health Care and State Retirement, we anticipate 
the need to continue reducing operating costs or 
perhaps reducing services.  Raising taxes would be 
a last resort.                
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WELCOME 
 

Please help us welcome Margie Kirch as new Town 
Historian! 
 
Margie has a strong background in management 
and organization, mostly acquired in her 32 year 
career working for the Internal Revenue Service.  In 
that time, she helped to develop training materials 
and management programs and district articles for 
the IRS.  For the last 6 years, Margie was Chief of 
the Organization and Planning Section in the 
Buffalo District.   
 
Margie has already begun to review the 
considerable inventory of town history, including 
information regarding local families and businesses 
as well as artifacts.   Her keen organizational skills 
and experience in training and development of 
curriculum will no doubt be a great asset in the 
Historian’s Office.  She has plans to update the 
display in the Town Hall soon, with a short history 
of the 10 school districts that existed in Rush in the 
early 1800’s.  Margie will rotate the exhibit space 
regularly (the case just outside the Town 
Supervisor’s office). 
 
We look forward to Margie’s active and engaging 
approach, already evident in her work.  She can be 
reached at 533-1312 and her planned office hours 
are on Mondays from 9:00 a.m., to 2:00 p.m.  
 

If you have any questions or concerns 
about Town matters, I encourage you to call 
me at 533-9058. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
William R. Udicious 
 

Town Clerk’s Office 
Submitted by Pamela Bucci, Town Clerk  

Mon.- Fri. 8:30 AM – 4:30 PM, Thurs. until 6 PM  
Phone:  533-1312 

Pam@townofrush.com 
 

 
CONSERVATION LICENSES 

 
The 2010-2011 Sporting License season begins 
Monday, August 16th.  Please come prepared with 
your previous license, your driver’s license, or other 
identification, as well as newly acquired hunter 
safety certificates.  Information regarding hunter 

safety courses, residency requirements, training 
requirements, etc., can be found at 
www/dec.ny.gov.  Remember that all junior hunters, 
12-15 years of age, must apply in person with a 
parent or legal guardian, and must have a hunter 
education certificate or previous hunting license, 
plus a birth certificate for first time applicants.         

 

PURPLE BOXES IN THE TREES 
 

Are you wondering 
what those purple 
boxes in the trees 
are for?  They are 
traps placed by the 
NYSDEC to monitor 

the spread of the 
invasive pest – the 

Emerald Ash Borer shown here.  These pests are 
threatening the ash tree population in the state.  

For more information, visit 
www.dec.ny.gov/animals/45409.html  

 

RUSH-HENRIETTA DISTRICT 
SCHOOL TAXES 

 
School tax bills for the 2010-2011 school taxes will 
be mailed the last business day of August. If you 
have paid off your mortgage during the last few 
months or will do so before the September school 
tax bills are mailed, please contact the Town 
Clerk’s Office.  This will assure that the bill is sent 
directly to the homeowner and not the mortgage 
company.  Any delay in receiving your bill may 
result in penalties being levied.  According to State 
law, you are responsible for paying taxes even if 
you do not receive a bill and interest fees cannot be 
waived by the local collector. If you do NOT 
receive a bill, please call the Town Clerk’s 
Office as soon as possible and request a 
duplicate bill. 
 
Payment Instructions:   
 
ALL Full Payments:   

 September 1 through October 1 can be paid 
interest free.  Payments may be sent or paid 
directly to Pamela J. Bucci, Tax Collector.   
Full payments will be accepted at the Town 
Hall until the 31st of October and must 
include any applicable interest. 

    
ALL Installments:    

 1st  Installment - Pay TOTAL amount 
including service charge on Stub #1 by 

mailto:Pam@townofrush.com
http://www/dec.ny.gov
http://www.dec.ny.gov/animals/45409.html
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September 15th to Pamela Bucci, Tax 
Collector. 
 

 2nd, 3rd, 4th Installments – Payment Stubs #2, 
#3 and #4, including service charges, are 
paid directly to the Monroe County 
Treasury, PO Box 14420, Rochester, NY 
14614.  

 
Please note that all tax information can be viewed 
and paid on-line by accessing the following 
website: www.monroecounty.gov and by clicking on 
the pay taxes on-line category to the right of the 
screen. No tax payments will be accepted after 
November 18th.  School taxes unpaid after that 
date, plus accrued interest and penalties, will be re-
levied onto the next year’s Town and County tax 
bill.    

TOWN HALL CLOSED 
 
In observance of Labor Day, the Town Hall will be 
closed on Monday, September 6th.   
 
 

Code Enforcement Office 
Submitted by Gerald Kusse, Code Enforcement/ 

Building Inspector 
Monday 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Thursday 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  
                                            Gerry@townofrush.com  

Phone:  533-9114/278-8130 

 
THE OLD STONE HOUSE 

 
For over a century, the old stone house at 6123 
Rush Lima Road has stood sentinel-like on its knoll 
at the southern edge of our hamlet. Many still 
remember passing by the structure on their daily 
route as they were growing up.  The present owner 
purchased the property with the intent to restore it 
for another 100 years of use. It has now become 
reality that time and the elements have taken a toll.  
Unfortunately, the realities of cost associated with 
the restoration have come to light and, as you 
might imagine, are prohibitive. To bring the 
structure into compliance for a Certificate of 
Occupancy will be well above any reasonable 
investment for such a project. There is a lot of local 
sentiment about the structure, but no historic 
regulation to enforce restoration. 
 
As a result, the owner has stated his intent to 
demolish the structure. We expect that will happen 
in the near future. 
 

 
Assessor’s Office 

Submitted by: Dan Stanford, Assessor 
Mon. & Fri. 8:30 AM – 4:30 PM  

Dan@townofrush.com  
Colleen Statskey, Assessor’s Clerk 

Mon. – Thurs. 9:00 AM – 12:45 PM  
Colleen@townofrush.com 

 
In my opinion  …  There has been some 
discussion and articles in various news outlets 
about property assessments.  I would like to 
reiterate what I was taught in regards to 
assessments. Perhaps it will help explain some of 
the recent public dialog.  I call this the three rules of 
real property valuation.  Rule one: your assessment 
is my opinion of value.  There you have it, an 
opinion of value, not a statement of fact.  Rule two: 
the opinion is based on three methodologies.  
That’s right three methodologies, not three 
mathematical equations.  Rule three: no two people 
have the same opinion.  Thus, there might be some 
conflict because the assessed value correlates to 
the amount of real property tax you pay. 
 
But here is some good news.  If you look at all the 
taxes you pay, and we all pay a lot in taxes.  I know 
of no other tax that allows you to get relief.  For 
example, I don’t believe you can go to the IRS and 
have a little informal chat about the tax 
methodology. But you can with your Assessor of 
Real Property Assessments.  I don’t believe you 
can seek relief with the IRS through a Board of 
Review, if not happy with your informal meeting 
with the assessor. But you can with your property 
assessment.  I don’t believe you can sue the IRS or 
take them to small claims if you are not happy with 
the Board of Review determination.  As a property 
owner, you can seek relief through judicial review of 
the Real Property Assessment. Is the Real Property 
Assessment a perfect system?  No. It is an opinion 
of value not a statement of fact.  For more 
information on Real Property Assessment, visit the 
Office of Real Property Services website: 
www.orps.state.ny.us 
 

Historian’s  Office 
Submitted by Marjorie A. Kirch  
Mondays, 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.  

Phone:  533-1312 
Margie@townofrush.com 

 
 
Since moving to Rush in 1994, I have been 
involved in various activities and events that have 

http://www.monroecounty.gov/
mailto:Gerry@townofrush.com
mailto:Dan@townofrush.com
mailto:Colleen@townofrush.com
http://www.orps.state.ny.us/
mailto:Pam@townofrush.com
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provided me the opportunity to work with and meet 
many of the outstanding, involved and concerned 
Rush residents.  Through the people I have met, 
and the wonderful booklets published by prior 
historians, I have learned a great deal about the 
rich heritage of our community since its 
establishment in 1818.  
 
Since being selected for the historian position in 
June, I have spent much of my time researching 
and familiarizing myself with the existing files, 
procedures, and requirements associated with the 
position.  As a result, I will be revising some of the 
existing procedures and developing new ones to 
better meet the needs of the community. 
 
As Historian I am responsible for maintaining 
historic records, documents and artifacts, as well as 
serving as a resource for inquiries regarding Rush 
history.  Informing and teaching residents about our 
rich history and events, through whatever 
resources are available, is also part of the 
Historian’s responsibilities. 
 
HERE IS AN INTERESTING HISTORICAL EVENT 

I WOULD LIKE TO SHARE WITH YOU: 
 
The Price, Stull, Martin and Sherman families 
were early settlers in Rush.  There are still a 
sizable number of descendents living in Rush 
today.  On July 24, 1900, 75 members of these 
four families met at the Price homestead, 
located in Rush, and organized and formed a 
tradition of holding annual reunions to 
celebrate their heritage.  This August will be the 
110th year of these gatherings, which continue 
to be held in Rush and are well attended by 
descendents from around the country. 
 
A personal goal I have is to add to the knowledge, 
understanding and appreciation of our town’s 
history, which will be 200 years old in 2018.  I 
invite anyone with ideas or recommendations in 
achieving that goal, to contact me.  If it is 
inconvenient for you to reach me during my work 
hours at the Town Hall, my home phone number is 
533-9104 and you are welcome to call me (any 
time before 9:00 pm).  I invite new residents and 
residents with a long history in Rush to contact me 
and share with me any information they feel will be 
of interest to future generations. Lastly, I look 
forward to receiving recommendations and ideas 
from members of the community. 
 
Respectfully – Margie Kirch     

 

 
Recreation Department 

Submitted by: Patricia Stephens, Supervisor  
Mon., Wed.  8:30 AM -3:30PM 
Thursdays 8:30 AM-3:30 PM  

Phone:  533-2340 
Pat@townofrush.com   

 
 

 

 

 

 
10TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE RUSH FALL 

FESTIVAL 
 
Saturday, September 18th,   9AM-4PM is the 2010 
Rush Fall Festival at the Rush Fire Department 
grounds, 1971 Rush Mendon Rd.  This year we will 
be adding some new activities as well as having 
some great oldies such as the highly attended pie 
eating contest. 
 

Activities planned for the day are: 
 

Rush Fire Department Open House 
Rush Fire Department Band 

(Courtesy of the Rush Fire Dept.) 
Pumpkin Painting 

Face Painting 
Boy Scout Troop #334 BBQ 

Hay Rides 
Tractor Pull 

Bake-Off (Youth and Adult) 
Lions Club Vintage Car Show 

Children’s Games 
Fun Apple Activities such as; 

Apple Press, Apple Peeling Contest, 
Apple of My Eye Photo Contest 
Monroe County Mounted Patrol 

Monroe County Sheriff’s Car 
Rush Historical Exhibit 

Coloring Contest at the Monica Leary School 
Women’s Auxiliary Food 
Craft and Food Vendors 

Live Music 
 

All contest rules can be located on our website 
at www.townofrush.com 

 

mailto:Pat@townofrush.com
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NEW THIS YEAR! 
 

Apple of My Eye Photo Contest 
 
Photos are to focus on family 
oriented, apple themed photos.  
Please visit the town website or 
stop by the Town Hall for contest 
guidelines and applications. 

 
CRAFT AND FOOD VENDORS 

 
We currently are signing up craft and food vendors 
for the festival. The cost is only $10.00 for a 12x12 
area for craft vendors and $20.00 for food vendors. 
Please go to the townofrush.com website for a 
vendor application.  Farm vendors please contact 
533-2340. 
 
  

GIRLS’ SOCCER CAMPS 
 

There will be girls’ soccer camps offered again this 
summer.  
 

TOWN OF RUSH GIRLS VARSITY ACADEMY 
2010 

 
Instructors: Sike Dardaganis, 
University of Rochester, and 

Aria Goodberlet, 
RH Girls Varsity Soccer Coach 

 

 
Dates: Monday August 16-Thursday August 19 

Time: 9:00-11:30am 
Location: Rush Town Hall Park 

Who: Girls who will be entering grades 9-12 in 
Sept. 2010 

Description: Camp will focus on tactical 
development and game situations. Individual and 
team concepts will be taught through a variety of 

activities and scrimmages. This advanced camp will 
prepare players interested in trying out for the junior 
varsity and varsity level. Not for beginners. Please 

bring a ball, shin guards and water. 
 

Cost:  $110.00 Rush Resident, 
$115.00 Non-Rush Resident 

*Each player will receive a camp T-shirt. 
 

 

 

TOWN OF RUSH GIRLS MODIFIED CAMP 2010 

 
Instructor: Aria Goodberlet, RH Girls Varsity 
Soccer Coach, and Program Staff Members 

 

 
Dates: Monday August 16 – Thursday August 19 

Time: 5:30-7:30pm 
Location: Rush Town Hall Park 

Who: Girls who will be entering grades 5-8 in 
Sept. 2010 

Description: Camp will focus on individual skill 
development and game situations. Individual and 
team concepts will be taught through a variety of 

activities, fun games, and scrimmages. This camp 
will prepare players interested in playing at the 
modified level this fall. Please bring a ball, shin 

guards and water. 
 

Cost  $60.00 Rush Resident, 
$65.00 Non-Rush resident 

*Each player will receive a camp T-shirt. 
 

BOYS’ LACROSSE CAMP 
 
The Rush Recreation Department 
is offering a boys’ Lacrosse 
evening camp this summer. The 
camp will be held at the Rush 
Recreation fields behind the Town 
Hall in Rush.  The camp will be 
directed by R-H Varsity Lacrosse 

Coach Jim DeWald and staff.  The camp will be 
offered to youth entering 1st through 8th grades. 
Players will be assigned to groups based on age 
and ability. The camp will include warm-up 
exercises and instruction on stick handling, passing 
and shooting, and will teach offensive/defensive 
skills, as well as scrimmage play. All camp 
participants will receive a camp jersey and lacrosse 
ball. 
 
When: Monday August 23rd- Friday August 27th 
Where: Rush Park behind the Town Hall 
Times: 6:00PM-8:30PM 
Cost: $50.00 Rush residents/ $55.00 Non-Rush 
residents 
 
Applications can be downloaded from our website 
at townofrush.com or you can apply in person at 
the Rush Town Clerk’s Office. 
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YOUTH BASEBALL CAMP 
 

The Town of Rush Recreation Department is 
offering a week-long Youth Baseball Camp for 
children ages 5-7 years old. The camp will be held 
at the new baseball field located behind the Rush 
Town Hall. 
 
The dates for the camp will be Monday August 30th- 
Friday September 3rd from 6PM-7:30PM.  The cost 
will be $50.00 for Rush residents, and $55.00 for 
non-Rush residents. Bring your own glove! 
 
You can download an application from the 
townofrush.com website and make checks payable 
to the Rush Town Clerk, 5977 East Henrietta Rd. 
Rush NY 14543. 
 

SENIORS’ EXCERISE CLASSES 
     
The Rochester Arthritis Foundation and the Rush 
Recreation Department will be offering an 8 week 
fall seniors’ exercise class session. 
 
The program will be on Thursdays beginning 
September 23rd and ending on 
November 11th. The classes will be 
held in the new Rush Park pavilion 
from 10AM-11AM. The classes 
will be taught by Pat Rose, a 
Certified instructor. The cost per 
person will be $45.00 for Rush 
residents and $50.00 for non-Rush residents. The 
cost of this program may be reimbursed by your 
own health insurance plan!  Make sure you bring 
your bar weights or two cans of soup. 
You can sign up for this program at the Rush Town 
Clerk’s Office. 
 

RUSH AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM 2010-2011 
 
The Rush after school program is open for public 
registration. The program operates after school 
hours daily until 5:30PM. The children do a range of 
activities and have outings on a regular basis. 

Please call the Recreation Supervisor for more 
information at 533-2340. 
 
The After School Program has one, seasonal part-
time staff vacancy.  We need a person who can 
work on Mondays and Wednesdays from 1:50 p.m., 
to 5:30 p.m., during the school year at the Monica 
Leary School. Anyone interested should contact me 
at 533-2340. 
 

RUSH PARK PAVILION 
 
The new Pavilion is almost complete.  Anyone 
wishing to reserve the pavilion or fields needs to 
contact Pat at 533-2340. 
 
 

Library News 
Submitted by: Kirsten Flass, Director 

Mon., Wed., Fri.  1 PM – 8 PM,  
                                Tues.,Thurs. 11 AM – 8 PM 

 Saturdays 10 AM – 2 PM (Sept. – May) 
                Phone:  533-1370, Fax: 533-1546 

www.libraryweb.org/rush 

     
Dear Neighbors, 
 

Goodness this has been a hot summer so far… I 
hear from many of you that you stay cool by 
relaxing with a good book and it makes my day. 
Those of you fortunate enough to own an e-reader 
(an electronic device used to read digital books) are 
now able to borrow free downloadable e-books 
(including bestsellers) from our online vendor, 
Overdrive, by visiting the Monroe County Library 
System web site (www.libraryweb.org); click on the 
“Download” button, then “eBooks”; next you will 
need to download some software to your computer 
that lets you transfer books to your e-reader. If you 
have ever downloaded an audiobook for your MP3 
player, the procedure is very similar, but you will 
need a high-speed internet connection to make 
downloads possible. The instructions and a tutorial 
are available on the web site, but also feel free to 
stop in and see me if you need more information. 
The e-book collection is new and relatively small 
right now, but grows each week. Check them out! 

 
The library currently has a job opening for a Part-
Time Library Clerk. The available shifts are 
Monday, Thursday & Friday evenings, from 5-8 pm 
(9 hours per week.) We are seeking a friendly, 
motivated staff member to work at the circulation 
desk, help with shelving, assist patrons in their 

http://www.libraryweb.org/
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search for materials and at the public PC terminals, 
plus assorted office duties. Attention to detail and 
good computer skills are necessary; the ability to 
sub during the day and on Saturdays is a plus. 
Applications are available at the circulation desk. 
 
During these lean times we have to be creative 
about stretching our book budget, as book prices 
rise and that budget line shrinks. One opportunity 
for the community to help is through our Adopt-an-
Author program. If you would like to be the first 
patron to read your favorite author’s newest book, 
you can “adopt” that author and make a $15 tax-
deductible donation when the book arrives at the 
library. We’ll add a bookplate in your honor and you 
get to check out and read that novel first. It’s a win-
win situation! Our web site has a list of bestselling 
authors that are up for adoption, or stop by the 
library to see the list posted near the catalogue 
computer.  

The Friends of the Rush Library 
are beginning to plan their 7th 
Annual Wine Tasting Fundraiser 
in February, 2011, and this year we 
are seeking a new Chairperson for 
the event. If you are a detail-oriented 
person who enjoys planning parties 
or fundraisers, I encourage you to 

contact Friends’ chairperson, Heather Iannone 
(359-9914) for more information. Plus it’s not too 
early to begin thinking about becoming a business 
sponsor for this event. It is a wonderful opportunity 
to inform the local community about your business 
in a warm and sociable environment.  
 
Spend your summer “thinking outside of the book” 
and take part in our second Altered Book Art 
Show. Wikipedia says, “An altered book is a form 
of mixed media artwork that changes a book from 
its original form into something else.” There are 
many photographed examples of altered books on 
the Internet and on our Flickr account from our 
previous show, or you may come into the library to 
see our display for ideas. What do you think a 
book can become? If you would like to make an 
altered book, you can have a free discarded book 
to get you started. To be included in the art show, 
all submissions must be completed by 
September 15th, and we’ll have an Opening 
Reception on Thursday, September 16th, from 7-
8:00 pm. This art show is open to artists of all 
ages. More details will be available in the library. 

Entries are arriving for our Annual Summer Photo 
Contest but we have room for more! Please share 

your favorite summer photographs with the Rush 
community before the deadline of Labor Day. The 
categories are: A Day in the Life of Rush, and 
General. There will be one grand prize and one 
runner-up for each category.  You may submit as 
many pictures as you like, but they will not be 
returned. Please submit printed photos (not digital 
files or CDs) 4x6 or smaller. More 
details are at the library. Judging 
will take place at the end of the 
summer, and winners will be 
posted on our web site. 
Sponsored by the Friends of 
the Rush Library. 

Congratulations to everyone who participated in our 
Summer Reading Program, Make A Splash- Read! 
It has been wonderful to see so many motivated 
readers in July; we hope you continue to make the 
library a weekly destination for free books, movies, 
and fun programs for the rest of the year.  
 
We will be closed on Monday, September 6th, in 
observance of Labor Day. 
 
Our Saturday hours will resume on Saturday, 
September 11th, 10:00 am-2:00 pm. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you, 
 
Kirsten 
    

Upcoming Events at the Rush Public Library 
for August and September, 2010 

Submitted by Joan Celentano-Children’s and 
Adult Services and by 

Trish Vanable, Teen Services 

 

Note to our patrons: If you register for a 
program, but later realize that you cannot 
attend, please call the library to cancel your 
registration. Often there are patrons waiting for 
a space to open up so they can register for a 
“full” program. Thank you for your 
consideration. 
 

August Events: 
 
Gazebo Fest! Join us on Friday, August 6th at 
6:30 pm for original music performed by local band, 
Jacob’s List. Their original music is a combination 
of indie rock and synth-pop; musical influences and 
reviews compare them to Coldplay, the Postal 
Service, and the Beatles. What a wonderful way to 
spend a Friday evening in the summer! Be sure to 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mixed_media
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Work_of_art
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bring your chairs and blankets and a picnic dinner if 
you wish. Note: Alcohol is not allowed on Town 
Property. 
Sands of Time: for children ages 5 and up on 
Tuesday, August 17th at 2:00 pm. Come join us 
on a field trip to the past with paleontologist Richard 
D. Hamell, Professor Emeritus at MCC. He will be 
showing slides about the fossils in our region, and 
then children will get to “dig” for their very own 
shark teeth and other fossils and they get to keep 
them. Children are also welcome to bring in a 
favorite fossil from home for identification. Space is 
limited and registration is required. 
Crafter’s Corner for Adults: Turn a T-Shirt into a 
Tote Bag on Tuesday, August 17th from 6:30-
8:00 pm. Trisha Vanable will show you how to 
create a cool and unique tote bag using a T-shirt 
and duct tape. Please bring in a t-shirt (plain, or 
with some graphics.) There will be a $2.00 
materials fee for this class. Space is limited, so 
please register in advance. A sample of this craft 
will be on display in the library. 
Summer Fun Flip-Flop Craft Day: Thursday, 
August 19th at 2:00 pm. Back by popular demand! 
Children who are ages 6 and up can bring a light-
colored t-shirt and a pair of flip flops to decorate. 
We’ll supply the decorations and a popsicle! This 
craft will be held outside (weather permitting.) 
Space is limited and registration is required. 
Gazebo Fest! Join us on Friday, August 20th at 
6:30 pm and listen to the sounds of The Bob 
Squad-Rock-N-Roll You Know!  This band covers 
all of your favorite artists, including the Beatles, 
Fleetwood Mac, Eric Clapton, Mark Knopfler and 
more. Feel free to bring your chairs and a picnic 
dinner. Note: Alcohol is not allowed on town 
property. This will be our last concert of the season, 
and we are very grateful to the Friends of the Rush 
Library for sponsoring our whole concert series… 
thank you all so much. We are looking forward to 
more great entertainment next year!  
Home Alone Safety: When I’m In Charge will be 
presented by E.P.I.C. Trainings on Thursday, 
August 26th from 11:30 am-1:30 pm. This 
program is for children ages 7 and up, and teaches 
the importance of behaving responsibly, basic first 
aid, stranger awareness, phone and internet safety, 
and more. Being prepared will make a difficult 
decision easier for you and your child. The fee for 
this class is $18.00 per student. Space is limited 
and registration is required. 
Rush Readers’ Book Club: Join us on Thursday, 
August 26th or Thursday September 2nd   from 7-
9:00 pm. This month’s selection will be The 
Lobster Chronicles by Linda Greenlaw. In this 

true story, the “honest, funny, scrappy and 
authentic” Greenlaw decides to take a break from 
being a sword boat captain to become a 
professional lobsterman, and then hopes to settle 
down to a normal life; but all does not go according 
to plan…. “It’s as satisfying as a Maine lobster 
dinner.”  Coffee and dessert will be served. Please 
register in advance. 

Library Knit Chicks is our 
knitting/sewing/crocheting 

circle at the library. No need 
to stop your fiber crafting just 

because it’s summer; our 
meeting room is air conditioned. We’ll meet 
Monday, August 30th at 6:30 pm, since the library 
is closed on Saturdays until after Labor Day. We’ll 
provide the coffee, tea, and conversation. Come 
join a wonderful community of crafters. 
Teddy Bear Picnic: for children ages 3 and up on 
Tuesday, August 31st from Noon-1:00 pm. Bring 
your lunch to the gazebo behind the library and 
listen to bear-themed stories with your special bear. 
A plush Teddy will be given out to all children who 
register in advance for this program (courtesy of 
Kohl’s Department Store.) Note: bring lawn chairs 
or blankets if you wish. 
Teen Day: Local teens ages 13-17 can join us on 
Tuesday, August 31st from 4-7:00 pm. Spend the 
afternoon doing Wii Dance (or playing other Wii 
games) from 4-5 pm, pizza supper at 5 pm, 
followed by henna designs & a trivia contest (with 
prizes!) A time for fun before school starts again. 
Space is limited; invite your friends, but please 
register in advance. 
 

September: 
 

Cookie Songwriting: Geoff 
Clough, a familiar local musician, 
will entertain kids of all ages with 

his unique method of teaching 
children how to compose their 

very own song on the keyboard, using Oreo 
cookies as musical notes! It’s on 

Thursday, Sept 2nd, noon-1:00 pm. 
Kindly register in advance, so that Geoff 

will know how many children to expect.  
 
The Rush Library will be CLOSED on Monday, 
September 6th in observance of Labor Day. 
 
Crafter’s Corner for Adults: Due to the popularity 
of this program in June, a repeat of the Crafty 
Farmgirls’ Mason Jar Crafts will be held on 
Tuesday, September 7th at 7:00 pm. We will be 
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making both a soap dispenser and a hanging 
lantern from mason jars. These are easy, fun, and 
useful crafts. Bring in your old canning jars and the 
pumps from your liquid soaps or lotions if you 
would like to re-purpose them (or we will supply.) 
Space and supplies are limited, and registration is 
required. 
 
Friends of the Rush Library will meet on 
Wednesday, September 15th at 6:30 pm.  They 
will be discussing the November Book Sale, the 
wine-tasting fundraiser, and other agenda items. 
Heather Iannone is the chairperson, and new 
members are always welcome! 
 
Altered Book Art Gallery Reception: Curious 
about what local artists have created with a 
discarded book? Join us for a reception on the 
opening night of our 2nd Altered Book Art Show on 
Thursday, September 16th from 7-8:00 pm. Meet 
the artists and enjoy light refreshments. This event 
is open to the public. 
 
TV Turn-Off Week is September 20th-24th. 
Celebrate with us by coming to the library for story 
time on Tuesday, September 21st at 7:00 pm. 
Wear your PJ’s while you listen to stories and have 
a bedtime snack. Each child who registers will 
receive a FREE copy of the book, Biggest, 
Strongest Fastest by Steve Jenkins, courtesy of 
Kohl’s Department Store. Space is limited and 
registration is required. 
 
Pre-School Story Time for children ages 3-5 
begins on Thursday, September 23rd from 11:30 
am-12:15 pm. This program consists of stories, 
games, music, and simple crafts. Children must be 
3 years old by September 1st, 2010, and be able to 
participate in a group setting with their peers. This 
10-week program runs through December 9th. All 
dates will be given at the first session. Space is 
limited and registration is required. Please be 
committed to attending all 10 sessions if possible. 
 
 Rush Readers’ Book Club: We’ll be reading 
Enemy Women and discussing it on Thursday, 
September 23rd and Thursday, September 30th 
from 7-9:00 pm. Described as “an outstanding first 
novel by poet Paulette Jiles, it leads us into new 
terrain, both geographic and historical, in the War 
Between the States.” Join us for coffee and 
dessert, but please register in advance, as space is 
limited. 
 

Library Knit Chicks is our fiber arts circle at the 
library. Fall is here, and we can resume our 
Saturday morning gatherings on September 25th at 
10:30 am. We meet on the last Saturday of each 
month for fun and inspiration. Coffee and tea are 
provided; just bring your latest project. Come join a 
wonderful community of crafters. 
 
THANK YOU to ALL of our Summer Reading 
Participants, and to the following Business 
Sponsors:  Applebee’s Restaurant, Bruegger’s 
Bagels, Color Me Mine, The Corning Museum of 
Glass, Darien Lake, Dipper Dan Ice Cream, 
Genesee Country Museum, Kohl’s Department 
Store, Minnehan’s Fun Center, McDonald’s, 
Montesano’s Pizza, Seabreeze, Seneca Park Zoo 
Society, Tom Wahl’s, Wildwood Country Club. 
 
Looking ahead to October:  Antique Appraisals 
with Jim & Mary Ross, Rush Heritage History 
Project, a Day of the Dead Celebration, and more! 
 

Office of the Fire Marshal/ 
Emergency Preparedness Administrator 

Submitted by:  Richard L. Tracy 
Phone:  533-1312 

Rick@townofrush.com  
 

Fire Extinguishers 
 
The use of a fire extinguisher in the 
hands of a trained adult can be a life and 
property saving tool. However, a majority 
of adults have not had fire extinguisher 
training and may not know how and 
when to use them. Fire extinguisher use 
requires a sound decision making 
process and training on their proper use 
and maintenance.  

 
Should I Use a Fire Extinguisher?  Consider the 
following three questions before purchasing or 
using a fire extinguisher to control a fire: 

1. What type of fire extinguisher is needed?  
Different types of fires require different types of 
extinguishers. For example, a grease fire and an 
electrical fire require the use of different 
extinguishing agents to be effective and safely put 
the fire out. 

Basically, there are five different types of 
extinguishing agents. Most fire extinguishers 
display symbols to show the kind of fire on which 
they are to be used. 

mailto:Rick@townofrush.com
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Types of Fire Extinguishers 

 

Class A extinguishers put 

out fires in ordinary 
combustible materials 
such as cloth, wood, 

rubber, paper, and many 
plastics.  

 

 

Class B extinguishers are 

used on fires involving 
fla mmable liquids, such 

as grease, gasoline, oil, 
and oil -based paints.   

 

Class C extinguishers are 
suitable for use on fires 

involving appliances, 
tools, or other equipment 

that is electrically 
energized or plugged in.  

 

 

Class D extinguishers are 
designed for use on 

flammable metals and are 
often specific for the type 

of metal in question. 
These ar e typically found 

only in factories working 
with these metals.  

 

 

Class K fire extinguishers 

are intended for use on 
fires that involve 

vegetable oils, animal 
oils, or fats in cooking 
appliances. These 

extinguishers are 
generally found in 

commercial kitchens, 
such as those found in 

restaurants, cafeter ias, 
and caterers. Class K 

extinguishers are now 
finding their way into the 

residential market for use 
in kitchens.  

 

There are also multi-purpose fire extinguishers  
such as those labeled "B-C" or "A-B-C"  that can be 
used on two or more of the above type fires. 

2. Is the fire at a point where it might still be 
controlled by a fire extinguisher?  Portable fire 

extinguishers are valuable for immediate use on 
small fires. They contain a limited amount of 
extinguishing material and need to be properly 
used so that this material is not wasted. For 
example, when a pan initially catches fire, it may be 
safe to turn off the burner, place a lid on the pan, 
and use an extinguisher. By the time the fire has 
spread, however, these actions will not be 
adequate. Only trained firefighters can safely 
extinguish such fires. 

Use a fire extinguisher only if: 

You have alerted other occupants and someone 
has called the fire department;  
The fire is small and contained to a single object, 
such as a wastebasket;  
You are safe from the toxic smoke produced by the 
fire;  
You have a means of escape identified and the fire 
is not between you and the escape route; and  
Your instincts tell you that it is safe to use an 
extinguisher.  

If all of these conditions are not present, you should 
NOT try to use a fire extinguisher. Alert other 
occupants, leave the building following your home 
escape plan, go to the agreed upon meeting place, 
and call the fire department from a cell phone or a 
neighbor's home. 

3. Am I physically capable of using the 
extinguisher? Some people have physical 
limitations that might diminish or eliminate their 
ability to properly use a fire extinguisher. People 
with disabilities, older adults, or children may find 
that an extinguisher is too heavy to handle or it may 
be too difficult for them to exert the necessary 
pressure to operate the extinguisher. 

 
Maintenance 
Fire extinguishers need to be regularly checked to 
ensure that: The extinguisher is not blocked by 
furniture, doorways, or anything that might limit 
access in an emergency. The pressure is at the 
recommended level. Some extinguishers have 
gauges that indicate when the pressure is too high 
or too low. All parts are operable and not damaged 
or restricted in any way. Make sure hoses and 
nozzles are free of insects or debris. There should 
not be any signs of damage or abuse, such as 
dents or rust, on the extinguisher. The outside of 
the extinguisher is clean. Remove any oil or grease 
that might accumulate on the exterior.  
 

http://www.usfa.dhs.gov/citizens/all_citizens/home_fire_prev/escape/
http://www.usfa.dhs.gov/citizens/all_citizens/home_fire_prev/escape/
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Additionally: 
Shake dry chemical extinguishers once a month to 
prevent the powder from settling or packing. Check 
the manufacturer's recommendations. Pressure 
test the extinguisher (a process called hydrostatic 
testing) after a number of years to ensure that the 
cylinder is safe to use. Find out from the owner's 
manual, the label, or the manufacturer when an 
extinguisher may need this type of testing. 
Immediately replace the extinguisher if it needs 
recharging or is damaged in any way.  
 
 

Rush Senior Citizens  
Submitted by:  Sue Miller, Secretary 

   
 
The Rush seniors have been busy, as usual. We 
again were invited by The Legion Post to march in 
the Memorial Day Parade. It was a beautiful sunny 
day and we appreciated being able to honor our 
Veterans in this way. 
 
On June 3rd we traveled to Canada to see the 
Geritol follies. It’s amazing to watch these 60-80 
year old “youngsters.” They sing and dance with 
such vitality and talent, and of course, much humor. 
We enjoyed a delicious dinner at The Old Ancaster 
Inn situated beside a stream with a cascading 
waterfall. The dining room overlooked this, as well 
as the beautiful gardens.  
 
Our next trip was to Naples to the Bristol Valley 
Theater to see the comedy, Red White and Tuna 
(Texas) that is. This performance was carried out 
by only two males playing multiple female and male 
roles. What a challenge with all the costume 
changes including hair, mustaches and feminine 
anatomy. All in all a fun day.  
 
It seems that most of the last two months have 
been taken up with planning and preparing for our 
part in The Rush Firemen’s Parade. Alas, Mother 
Nature had other plans and - it rained on our 
parade. I have lived in Rush for 46 years and this is 
the first time I remember the parade being 
cancelled. I spoke with another “old timer” who said 
she’d lived here in her house for 50 years and this 
was a first. What a colossal disappointment!  Our 
theme this year was The Mardi Gras, and if you 
don’t mind, I’d like to reveal what we had hoped 
you would see. 
 

 
The first contingent would have been “The 
California Raisins”- in costume - and dancing to the 
music “I Heard it Through the Grape Vine.” Next, 
riding on the large Mardi gras float would be the 
Court Jesters and other party goers all in costume, 
replete with masks and beads. What a festive sight 
it would have been, adorned with layers of gold, 
purple and green fringe, two large Mardi gras 
masks placed at either end of the float and four, 
eight foot lamp posts at each corner with street 
signs reminiscent of New Orleans. We even 
decorated the “alligator wagon” that pulled the float 
because that’s where our King, Don Bock, and 
Queen, Helen Desens, were going to ride; she with 
her bouquet of purple, gold and green and he with 

his similarly colored scepter. Those on the float 
danced to the music “The Saints Go Marching In.”  
All music, compliments of Marlene Parcells. 
Preceding the California raisins and the Mardi gras 
float would have been three of our seniors carrying 
our banner and a smaller float carrying some of our 
members who find walking difficult. A stupendous 
thank you to EVERYONE who worked so hard and 
so many hours to bring this to fruition, especially 
Marlene, whose home was taken over by all the 
decorations and costumes that she so diligently 
shopped for, cut, stitched, glued, put together and 
stored for over 2 months. Believe me; we won’t 
soon forget “the parade that might have been.”  
 
On July 14th we went to the Port of Rochester for a 
2 hour luncheon cruise on The Harbor Town Belle. 
A wonderful relaxing day. 
 
Our July meeting took place at the firemen’s 
pavilion where we had a picnic lunch. Hamburgers, 
hot dogs, rolls and condiments were compliments 
of the Rush firemen. This is something they do 
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every year for our July and August picnic meetings. 
A huge thank you to them! 
 
On August 11, we travel to Seneca Lake for 
Captain Bill’s dinner cruise and show “Boogie 
Woogie Bugle Girls and Company E. Then we’ll 
tour the NASCAR race track  (something interesting 
for the men for a change?) and stop at Glenora 
Wine Cellars on the way home for a wine tasting ( a 
lovely way to end the day). 
 
We still have a few openings for our trip September 
20th-25th, to Costal Maine. I’ll give you just a brief 
outline of the trip. The first night you’ll have a 
lobster bake dinner at the Rhumb Line Resort Hotel 
in Kennebunkport. The second day travel to 
Portland, then Freeport and on to Boothbay Harbor, 
shopping and sightseeing along the way. Third day 
travel to Owls Head to the transportation Museum. 
Then to Northeast Harbor for the next two nights. 
While here you’ll go to Arcadia National Park, 
Cadillac Mt., Thunder Hole and Otter Cliffs. Then 
you’ll board the Sea Princess for a narrated cruise 
among Cranberry Isles and Somes Sound Fjord. 
There are many more places to see and stops that 
we’ll make, so for a complete itinerary please call 
Mary Anne Brice at 533-1185.  The deadline for 
sign-up and final payment is August 12th; so if 
you’re interested don’t wait too long.  
 
 Although October seems a long way off, the next 
newsletter doesn’t come out until October 1st and 
we have a fun trip planned for October 12th. We 
travel to Olean, NY for an all you can eat German 
Buffet complete with Polka music by the 
Bearmeister Trio. Then we’ll tour Allegheny State 
Park. (Should be some pretty fall colors by then). 
On the way home we’ll stop at Cuba Cheese and 
also The Old Quaker Store Museum. 
 
For information on joining our club, contact our 
President, Carol Coombe, at 533-2163, and 
remember that membership is not required to travel 
with us, but we always welcome new members. 
 

Rush Fire District 
Fire Department & 

Rush Ambulance 
Submitted by: Robert Faugh, Fire Commissioner 

Phone:  533-2058, www.rushfd.org     

 
 
FIRE DISTRICT: You are reminded that it is your 
responsibility to have access for emergency 
equipment onto your property. Recently our crews 

have had problems getting in with the ambulance 
due to low branches and bushes. This slows our 
response and has damaged our vehicles. The lack 
of visible house numbering also remains a problem! 
 
Update: The fire district has dry hydrant pipes and 
hook ups to be located at ponds or other water 
sources in the district where there are no hydrants. 
If you are interested, call Bob Faugh at 739-2529. 
Your fire department and ambulance has 
responded to 200 calls as of July 15th.  
 
The AUGUST Fire District meeting will be held on 
August 24, 2010 at 7:00 pm. 
 
FIRE DEPARTMENT & AMBULANCE: A special 
“thank you” to all of the residents that have 
contributed to our annual fund drive. Your 
firefighters appreciate the Rush community 
financial support that is unmatched per mailing 
anywhere in western New York! We will be sending 
a second mailing fund drive request in the early fall 
to the 400 residents who have not responded.  
 
Thank you to Greg Swarthout of Plains Road, 
Mendon (All -Temp Refrigeration) for the donation 
of a used Ice Machine – It really came in handy for 
the carnival. 
 
The Rush firefighters are providing the hots and 
hamburgs for the summer picnics that the senior 
citizens hold in the fire departments pavilion.  
 
NEW RESCUE: The Rescue was designed by 
members of the Rush Fire Department. It was put 
in service July 1st. This truck was donated to the 
Rush Fire District (Rush taxpayers) by the fire 
department.  It is a custom 2010 HME with the 18' 
box being built by Emergency Vehicles Inc. (All 
aluminum body and chassis) The cost was 
$440.000.  $35,000 of it was taxpayer money (Rush 
Fire District) for the 30' telescoping 9000 watt light 
tower and the air bottle filling station. The rest came 
from part of 19 years worth of Fund Drives, 
Carnival profit and sale of the 1974 truck in 1991 
for $7,500. The membership decided to sell our 
1991 Rescue while it was still worth something. The 
new truck has a 370 HP engine with automatic 
transmission. 6 person A/C cab with anti-lock 
brakes, skid and rollover prevention computer, right 
side and back up cameras. It has a 35 KW PTO 
generator with flood light mounted on all four sides 
of the rig. It also has 12 volt LED scene lights on 
three sides. A 12,000 lb., front mounted winch and 
roll up doors. In the rear compartment there are 3 

http://www.rushfd.org/
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reels with 100' hydraulic lines hooked to two cutters 
and the "jaws of life" run by a 220 volt electric 
pump. (All three can be used at the same time.)  It 
also has a stand-alone back up gas driven pump 
for the system.  There is two 200' reels of electric 
line (one in front of body driver’s side and one at 
passenger side rear corner).  
There is a 300 PSI 100' air line on a reel for air 
operated tools. Because of the flood lights being in 
the body, the top bin compartments are 15" deeper 
without making the truck any taller than the one we 
had.  We could not carry all the water rescue 
equipment on the old truck.  It is now located on 
one vehicle. The photos provided were at the NYS 
Fire Chief Convention at Turning Stone in June 
where thousands of firefighters and fire officers got 
to see the truck. We got $60,000 from Rushville FD 
for the 1991 truck. Due to the new government 
engine standards any truck built after this 
year model would have cost $25,000 more just for 
required EPA, OSHA, NFPA and other 
requirements.  (Photos at Rush.org.) 
 

CARNIVAL 2010:  The Carnival 
was a success thanks to many 

people, family and friends who 
volunteer their time along with the 
active and social Rush firefighters 
who work every year to make this 
a safe and enjoyable event. We 

also had members of other FDs in the area give us 
a hand. They also supplied standby crews in case 
we had a fire, rescue or ambulance emergency. We 
had a great band  (Small town) and fireworks. The 
Ladies had mac salad available again this year. 
The weather was very hot on Thursday and a down 
pour on Friday caused the parade to be cancelled 
for the first time ever. Saturday was perfect. We 
sold 620 doz. clams which is almost twice as much 
as a usual Saturday. The Boy Scouts sold 400 
Chicken dinners. The 50/50 Raffle gave 3 $650 
prizes and sold out the 875 books of tickets. We 
thank the community for the great participation.  
NEXT YEARS CARNIVAL WILL BE JULY 7, 8 
and 9.   
 
AMERICAN LEGION AWARDS: Robert Faugh, a 
forty-five year member of the Rush Fire 
Department, EMT, past Chief, present Chairman of 
the Board of Fire Commissioners and retired NYS 
Trooper was first selected by his home town Legion 
Post #1330, as Firefighter of the Year. He then was 
selected by the Monroe County Legion. His 45 
years of service and accomplishments (including 
three lives saved over the years) was submitted to 

the 8 county (District 7) regional Legion where he 
won the award on that level.  On Thursday July 15, 
2010, Bob and his wife Linda went to the 92nd NYS 
Legion Convention in Syracuse, where he received 
the “NYS Firefighter of the Year” for all of New York 
State. Bob’s involvement in community and 
emergency services will now go to the national 
Legion for consideration. His many years as a 
County and State Fire, Police and EMS instructor, 
his 26 years with the NYS Police and 
accomplishments there will be evaluated. He was 
also involved in many of the Fire and Ambulance 
organizations in Monroe County and New York 
State. He has served on many committees, boards, 
commissions and projects - too numerous to 
mention. 
SEPTEMBER FALL FESTIVAL: The FD and 
Auxiliary will have activities and food at the 
September 18, 2010 fall festival that will be held at 
our Firemen’s field.  Tours of the firehouse and 
equipment will be available.  
 

LADIES AUXILIARY 

We are pleased to announce this year's recipients 
of the Betty Wilkins Scholarship Award were 
Ashley Blair Miller and Alison Dobbertin. Thank 
you to everyone who submitted an application. 
  
The Ladies Auxiliary would like to thank everyone 
who helped out and/or supported us at the Rush 
Fire Department Carnival. Our proceeds help us 
fund community activities such as the Kiddie 
Parade, Easter Egg Hunt, Children's Christmas 
Party and our scholarships.  Our Kiddie Parade 
was held on Saturday, July 10th.  The Theme this 
year was "Just Clowning Around". We had 21 
participants. The King of this year's parade was 
Levon Hanna, the Queen was Ella Remchuk. The 
Best Float award went to Claire Woloson and the 
Most Original award went to the Barlow family, 
Robert, Madeline, Amelia and Meredith. A 
special thank you to Riley Fressie for playing the 
drum and leading the Parade. A huge thank you to 
everyone who participated. 
   

WE NEED YOU 
The Ladies Auxiliary is still looking for new members.  
Just come to one meeting and you will see what we're all 
about.  The feeling you'll get from participating in 
community events is wonderful.  You will meet new 
people and establish lifelong friendships and you'll be 
helping support your community Fire Department.  
Ladies 18 years of age or older and residents of Rush 
who are interested in joining should contact Joan 
Madigan at 229-4168 or jnmadigan@aol.com or by 
visiting www.rushfd.org/ladiesaux.htm. 
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Rush Fall Festival  

10th  Anniversary   
Saturday, September 18 th  2010 

 
 Firemenõs Field ð Rte 251 

 

 1971 Rush Mendon Road  

 

 

 

SCHEDULE 
 

9:00AM     Craft, Artisans and Food vendors open 

10:00AM-1:00PM     Pony Rides 

10:00AM-2:00PM     Chases Hay ride, face painting, pumpkin painting 

10:00AM-3:00PM     Vintage Car show 

10:00AM-3:00 PM  Rush Historical Exhibit  

11:00AM-1:00PM      2ÕÓÈ &ÉÒÅÍÁÎȭÓ "ÁÎÄ 

11:30AM        Youth Cookie Bake-Off (1 doz. Cookies, any Variety 

 Delivered to Pavilion no later than 10:30AM 

12:30 PM        Adult Bake-Off (apple or pumpkin only) 

Deliver to the Pavilion no later than 12:00PM. 

2:00 PM      Pie Eating Contest 

(Sign up at the Pavilion by 1:30PM) 

2:30PM        Monroe County Mounted Horse presentation 

3:00PM        Apple peeling contest ÁÎÄ Ȱ!ÐÐÌÅ ÏÆ My EÙÅȱ Photography Contest 

(Winners announced) 

3:30PM        Tractor Pull 

 
EVENTS THROUGHOUT THE DAY 

 #ÒÁÆÔ 6ÅÎÄÏÒÓȟ &ÁÒÍ ÖÅÎÄÏÒÓȟ &ÏÏÄ ÖÅÎÄÏÒÓȟ $!2% ÃÁÒȟ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÇÁÍÅÓ 

 (ÁÙ ÍÁÚÅȟ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÇÁÍÅÓȟ #ÏÌÏÒÉÎÇ ÃÏÎÔÅÓÔ ×ÉÎÎÅÒÓ ÄÉÓÐÌÁÙÅÄȢ 

 Ladies Auxiliary ɀ food and drinks throughout the entire day 

 BBQ chicken, Boy Scout Troop #334, Apple Cider Press 

 Rush Fire Department open house, Paws and Purrs Animal Adoption 
Please check the Town website www.townofrush.com  for updates on events, contest rules or to 

register as a craft/food vendor.   For further questions call 533-2340 

http://www.townofrush.com/
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August, 2010 Calendar 
Conservation Board 
Court 
Library Board of Trustees 
Zoning Board of Appeals 
Seniors Lunch 
Planning Board 
Board of Fire Commissioners 
Town Board  
 

7:30 PM  
5 PM 
7:15 PM 
7:00 PM 
12 noon @ Rush Firehouse 
7:30 PM 
7:00 PM @ Rush Firehouse 
7:00 PM 
 

Thursday – 5th 
Mondays – 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd and 30th    
No Meeting this Month 
Thursday – 12th 
Thursday – 12th 
Tuesday – 17th 
Tuesday – 17th 
Wednesday – 11th and 25th 

Keep cool and have a great 
summer!  

 
 

 

 
      

 
     
                                                     
 
         

Drive Safely ! 
 
September, 2010 Calendar                                                                  
Conservation Board 
Court 
Library Board of Trustees 
Zoning Board of Appeals 
Seniors Lunch 
Planning Board 
Board of Fire Commissioners 
Town Board  

7:30 PM  
5 PM 
7:15 PM 
7:00 PM 
12 noon @ Firehouse 
7:30 PM 
7:00 PM @ Rush Firehouse 
7:00 PM 

Thursday – 2nd 
Mondays – 13th 20th and 27th 
Tuesday – 7th 
Thursday  – 9th 
Thursday – 9th 
Tuesday – 21st 
Tuesday – 21st 
Wednesday – 8th and 22nd 
 

Other Important Information and 
Dates: 
 
Labor Day 
             

 
 
 
Town Hall, Library and Court Closed 
 

 
 
 
Monday – 6th 

For legal notices and meeting agendas, refer to The Rush-Henrietta Post,   The Sentinel, and our website at www.townofrush.com  or 
contact the Town Clerk’s Office at 533-1312. 
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